






 
TOWN OF GOLDEN BEACH 

One Golden Beach Drive 
Golden Beach, FL  33160 

 
________________________________________________________________ 

 
M E M O R A N D U M 

________________________________________________________________ 
 
Date: February 28, 2023 

To: Honorable Mayor Glenn Singer & 
Town Council Members 

From: Alexander Diaz, 
Town Manager 

Subject: Resolution No. 2861.23- Authorizing Craig A. Smith & 
Associates to Perform the Retrofit of the Tweddle Park 
Stormwater Pump Station 

 
Recommendation: 
 
It is recommended that the Town Council adopt the attached Resolution No. 
2861.23 as presented.    
 
Background: 
 
The existing drainage wells at the Tweddle Park storm water pump station have 
had a significant loss (approx. 90%) in discharge capacity, which were intended 
for water quality treatment and flood control.  This has caused the majority of the 
discharge to be diverted to the existing storm water gravity outfall. In the best 
effort to reduce flooding within the surrounding area, the town will retrofit the 
existing pipe and structure configuration to the existing gravity outfall in order to 
replace the well capacities.  
 
In addition, the existing drainage wells are located adjacent to the town’s new 
Civic Center building, which is currently under construction.  Upon completion, 
the building will house our Government offices, Building Department, Police 
Department, along with the Emergency Landfall Team Bunker.  In order to 
protect this critical facility from flooding, the town must replace the existing wells.   
 
The town’s engineers have recommended the retrofit of the existing pump 
station.  This entails modifying the pump station’s operation by taking it from a 
pumping into a drainage well chamber with a gravity overflow to the outfall point 
condition to the removal of the drainage wells and conversion of the gravity 
outfall pipe run to a pumped forcemain superceded by a bypass weir structure 
and hydrodynamic vortex separators for storm water quality treatment prior to off-
site discharge. This will require that the existing wells be abandoned in place or 
removed pending final design.  
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To reduce project costs, the existing pump station will be retrofitted and will 
remain at its current location. The Tweddle Park Pump Station is the oldest of the 
storm water pump stations in the town and was constructed on or around 1999.  
The station is currently equipped with (2) 5,500 GPM, located within the pump 
house.  One of the existing vertical pumps is impaired.  After reviewing several 
options it has been determined that, since the pumps and motors have exceeded 
their serviceable lifespan, the pumps and motors are to be replaced with new 
pumps and motors that match the design criteria as part of the retrofit.  The 
restoration of all existing surface infrastructure (i.e., landscaping, curbing, 
sidewalks, etc.) affected during construction will be restored to its original 
condition.   
 
Recommendation: 
 
The Town has received a $500,000 grant for this project and the total project is 
estimated to cost approximately $800,000.00. We are recommending that Craig 
A. Smith and Associates’ proposal for engineering services for the Retrofit of the 
Tweddle Park Stormwater Pump Station be accepted and awarded.  
 
Fiscal Impact: 
 
Engineering cost for various services in the amount of $128,060.00. 
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